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Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, June 8, 2020, in the Complex Band Room, and 
conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the May 11, 2020 Regular Board Meeting. 
 Approved the May Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the payment of May Bills as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the receipt of $194.03 received from Sam’s Club Cash Back Rewards and authorized the Treasurer to 

deposit the money in the Viking Pantry fund. 
 Authorized the Treasurer to transfer $1,300.05 from the general fund to the cafeteria fund to retire 2019-2020 

student lunch debt, and transfer the debt to student fee accounts in accordance with Board policy 8500. 
 Revised resolution number 100-20 from the May 11, 2020 regular Board meeting to award the bid to Murphy 

Construction for the Bascom Elementary office remodeling project to show the Base Bid of $143,800 and the 
Alternate G-1 as $2,900. 

 Approved the Memorandum of Understanding with the LTA on payment of supplemental contracts due to the 
COVID-19 Pandemic. 

 Authorized the request, pending Ohio Department of Education approval, to participate in a Summer Food 
Service Program offered by the Child Nutrition Division of the Ohio Department of Education. 

 Approved the following cafeteria prices for the 2020-2021 school year, per the standards set forth by USDA and 
the State Child Nutrition Department. 
 

Cost of Milk All Grades $0.50 
 

 
 Adopted the LaBrae High School Academic Handbook, the LaBrae High School Student Handbook and the LaBrae 

High School Athletic Handbook for the 2020-2021 school year. 
 Approved the fees for workbooks and courses requiring payment of fees for the 2020-2021 school year. 
 Approved payment to Erin Fee for services rendered for the production services of the virtual graduation 

ceremony. 
 Approved payment to the LPDC committee members and the recording secretary who are eligible for four (4) 

meeting dates after school hours for the 2019-2020 school year. 
 Approved the renewal of the District’s Athletic Insurance Policy with S3 Direct Insurance Services, Plan 3 in the 

amount of $9,100.00 for the 2020-2021 policy period. 
 Approved Student Protective Agency as the agency to service LaBrae families, on a voluntary basis, for student 

accident coverage during the 2020-2021 school year. 
 Approved athletic supplemental positions for Summer Physical Fitness for the 2020-2021 school year. 
 Approved Laurie Criddle, a classified employee, for summer help, on an as needed basis, per the current 

negotiated agreement with OAPSE Local 278. 
 Approved the employment of Jordan Brewster and Joshua Springer as summer substitute custodians, effective 

June 4, 2020 through August 21, 2020. 
 

Lunch Prices Grades 
Paid 
Price 

Reduced 
Price 

Bascom & Intermediate K - 5 $2.10 $0.40 
Middle & High School 6 - 12 $2.60 $0.40 
Adults  $3.60  

Breakfast Prices Grades 
Paid 
Price 

Reduced 
Price 

Bascom & Intermediate K - 5 $1.10 $0.30 
Middle & High School 6 - 12 $1.10 $0.30 
Adults  $2.10  
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 Approved a resolution permitting the Board to acquire goods and services through the use of an "open purchase 

order" which is limited to a certain purpose and the money for which is in the treasury. 
 Approved the first reading of a Board Policy addition, a replacement and revisions. 
 Acknowledged and accepted the following donations for the food pantry to LaBrae Local Schools from Braceville 

United Methodist Church, Charles & Erla McDermott, Clifford & Virginia Blaney and Anonymous, as well as a 
donation for the Al Lopez Memorial Scholarship Fund from Frank & Phyliss Lutz. 

 Approved a Special Board Meeting to be held on Friday, June 26, 2020, at 9:00 a.m. in the Board Office to 
approve fiscal yearend transactions. 

 Moved to enter into executive session to discuss employment of personnel and the LTA collective bargaining 
agreement. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Administration would like to thank our entire staff, both certified 
and classified, along with all the parents/guardians, for their 

assistance and cooperation in making the 2019-2020 school year a 
huge success.  Our students would not have been able to complete this 

school year without all of your help and dedication. 


